

Chapter Officers

President

Tim Hanson 48 Nick Trail Mashpee, MA 02649 billbobhason@aol.com

Vice President

Charles Bennett 1200 Fairbanks Road Framington, ME 04938 chben48@yahoo.com

Secretary

Tracey Magee 28 North Street North Brookfield, MA 01535 rcmagee@verizon.net

Treasurer

Maureen DeRoy 88Atwood Road Wilmot, NH 03287 micaledge@hotmail.com

Newsletter Editor

Your Name Anywherre USA need-your-help

Nor'Easter

Escapees Northeast Chapter 3

Autumn 2016

What A Busy Summer We Had!

Our June Rally was at the Newfound RV Park in Bridgewater, New Hampshire. The campground proprietor, Paul, was a wonderful host, going the extra mile. At our potluck dinner, Paul and his wife, Betsy, joined us. As always the food was delicious and more than sufficient. Following the meal we had music performed by Antoine Arsenault, who with his wife, Kathy, came over from Gorham, NH. The wives of both Antoine and Paul, our host, who have suffered strokes in the past, received great pleasure from the music as did all of us. Didn't know we could sing so well.

Chapter 3 membership also increased with some new additions. There was also a couple of new full-timers, not members of the chapter, who attended and helped with computer tech support.

Our June 2017 Rally will be held on Monday, June 19 - 22nd at Newfound RV Park, Bridgewater, NH.

Anyone with a location for the 2018 June Rally, please let us know. We are on the lookout.

56th Escapade - Essex Junction, Vermont

In July it was off to the 56th Escapade. This was the first Escapade in the northeast and what a surprise it was for Livingston. More than 1,300 attendees filled the Champlain Valley Exposition Center. The attendees had 85 seminars and workshops to choose from while social events were held throughout the five day event.

Chapter 3 had a large number of it's members present. At the Social Hour, Chapter 3 had 30 members attending. It was enjoying to meet new members and special to see old members. There was a member or more on the Row at all times, {when the Chapter Rows were open}, this help to recruit sixteen New Chapter Members. Thank You for your help.

The 56th Escapade was the place for "seeing old friends and making new ones".

What a Great Time

56 Escapade

What a wonderful event! What an experience! There were 749 rigs - - and I helped park them. Maureen and I were on the Staff Parking Team. APT = Awesome Parking Team. We arrived in Essex Junction three days early. This was so we could meet all the other APT staff and start moving the rigs in. It was nice that the APT was parked all together, another way we meet new friends.

Our duties started at 7:30 am { with coffee and donuts} and ended at 2:00pm. There was lots of bottled water and snacks being passed out. This was the hottest Vermont had seen in quit some time. After our three days of parking all were in, Let the Escapades begin.

There were excellent talent shows and wonderful informative lectures.

Maureen and I were treated to a great experience. Thanks to Molly and Bob Pinner and many others. What can I say "Thank You for the Experience".

John (Doc) DeRoy

August Rally - Lobster Fest

This year we had many of the Escapees Staff and Attendees from the Escapades. This made our rally 32 rigs and two walk ins. Charles and Carol Bennett did a wonderful job hosting the rally. The club dinner was pork loin, {chicken for non pork eaters}, mashed potatoes, green beans, rolls and Carol made the BEST bread pudding.

A brown bag auction, a 50/50, donations and The Judge {kangaroo court} which came to a total of \$1185.00 for CARE. Thank you everyone.

There were eight adoptions to the chapter. There were many great door prizers. Everyone pulled together and helped with the lobster fest. This year the club got 163lbs of lobsters and 75lbs of clams. Along with corn on the cob, rolls and potato or pasta salad. What a feed!!

Later that evening a Ice Cream Social and the Enterainment. The members danced the night away. What a GREAT TIME!!

Lobster Fest - August Rally 2017

Mike and Sandy Keliher will be our host for the 2017 Lobster Fest, held at Pumpkin Patch RV Resort, 149 Billings Road, Hermon, ME 04401. Please contact them at 207 848 2231 or www.pumpkinpatchrv.com for reservations at your earliest convenience as spaces are limited. Tuesday, August 15th - Saturday, August 19th

Thank You Mike and Sandy, for offerring to be the host.

57th Escapade, Tucson, AZ

March 19 - 24, 2017 Registration Information is on the Escapees web site. Hope to see you there.

Just a reminder

It's that time again, Chapter 3 memberships are September 1 - August 31st.

We are looking for someone to write the newletter and take over the web site.

No matter if you are playing in the snow or relaxing in a warmer climate, safe travels to all the SKPS.

Escapees Northeast Chapter #3 Application for Membership

	SKP #
The second of th	
	our Newsletter to you unless you specifically quest for mailed Newsletter □
per year. New 🗆	Renewal 🗆years
k payable to : Escape	ees Northeast Chapter 3
ith this form, to :	Maureen DeRoy, Treasurer Escapees Northeast Chapter 3 88 Atwood Road
Total \$	Wilmot, NH 03287
	E-mail g costs we will e-mail you d copy be mailed. Re